## BEVERLEY LAKE PROTECTIVE ASSOCIATION \_\_\_ EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING

## Delta, Ontarion

## September 4, 1982

The Executive Committee of the Beverley Lake Association was called to order by our newly elected President, Ed Van Voorhis at the Van Voorhis family Summer Home, September 4, 1982 at 10:30 A.M. Those in attendance were Alfred Brown, Pam Howe, Dawn & Blythe Broughten, Mary & Ed Van Voorhi and Marie Shelley.

The minutes of the Annual Business Meeting and Picnic held at the Alfred Brown Summer Home August 7, 1982 were read for consideration. Due to the absence of the Treasurer, Mr. George Goudy, there was no treasurer's report.

The first subject for discussion was the possibility of the publication of an Annual News Letter containing want ads, announcements, stories, articles, invitation for membership, etc. Pam Howe will assume the the responsibility of the Editor assisted by Sandy Ellis.

The President's Spring Letter to the members of the Association will cotain an announcement concerning the News Letter and possibility of a contest to choose a name for this publication. The following dates "ere selected for the activities for the ensuing year of 1983: Saturday, lay 28, 1983, at 10 AM an Executive Committee Meeting at the Summer Home of Cameron & Marie Shelley, July 2, 1983 (Saturday); the tentative date for the Regatta to be held in the Bay of Little Brockville with Ted Grearix as chairman; Saturday, August 6, 1983, was chosen as the date for the next Annual Business Meeing and Picnic to be held at the home of Pam Howe, the former Dr. Conklin property. Pam Howe volunteered to take care of name tags for the Picnic. It was decided by the Executive to have a musical program. Blythe Broughten volunteered to arrange with his brothe: who is a Folk Singer. There is also a possibility of having a Jug Band.

Pam Howe volunteered to contact Millar and Goodsell to consider the possibility of having a Fire Boat on the Lake in case of Fire.

Interest was shown concerning the monthly meetings of the Town Council in order to have a representative in attendance.

Pam Howe expressed appreciation the the Van Voorhis family for their hospitality and use of the Cottage for our meeting.

Al Brown made the motion for adjournment and Blythe Broughten seconded the motion. It carried.

Respectfully submitted

MARIE M. SHELLEY, Secretary

CES

Rain date, July 9, 1883